
    

  
  

 

Our school values: Respect for self. Respect for others. Respect for the environment. Be the best you can be.

PRINCIPAL'S REPORT 
 
A warm welcome to our new students, our continuing students, 
all parents, carers and staff.  It lifts our spirits to see how our 
students have grown and continue to grow, a credit to all 
involved, especially the students themselves. This year we have 
welcomed 250 Year 7 students as very important new members 
of our College community. 
 
The Drought Response package was a welcome and worthy 
support to all our families and even though it emerged very late 
last year, most of our families are accessing the funds available.  
Thank you for your patience. Please find more information 
about this on page 2 of our newsletter. 
 
Throughout 2019 our students will be tested regularly using 
online literacy and numeracy tests.  These tests are relative to a 
student’s levels of knowledge and will enable teachers to 
customise student learning, adapting lessons to what students 
know and don’t know and assisting with the designing of the 
next concept to learn.   Students, teachers and parents will be 
able to track progress on Compass and use this information to 
celebrate achievements and assist planning and goal setting. 
  
We welcome our new staff: 
 
Caroline Hawkins Art/Photography/Viscom 
Brady Egan Maths/Science 
Raelene Jeffrey Maths/Science 
Kelly Turnor PE/Outdoor Ed/Food Tech/Science 
Harley Rubinstein Maths/Science 
Aislinn Williams English/Drama 
Kelly Bell Franklin English 
Amber Taylor English/Humanities 
Mikey Young Maths/Science 
Mark Dunn Science 
William Hawkey English/Humanities 
Tim Harris Maths/Science 
Alexander O’Rourke Casual Teacher 
Kylie Strong Casual Teacher 
Ashley Robertson Integration Aide 
Suzanne Capabianco Integration Aide 
Thomas Hardwick Sport Assistant 
Molly Wharton Integration Assistant 
Zoe Lanigan Integration Assistant 
Brodie Smith Integration Assistant 
Rohan Giblett Integration Assistant 
Chelsea De Bono Administration Assistant 

Kelsey Neville Science/Administration Assistant 
Jarrod Stephens Integration Assistant 
Cheryl Pirie Integration Assistant 
 
We also welcome returning staff member: Jacqui Telford 
 
When we choose staff we think of our values first.  We look for 
people who act as if life is a blessing, who seek to become the 
best version of themselves and who know how to care, share 
and understand that they are only as beautiful as their love for 
others and themselves. We don’t always get it right, but these 
are the beliefs and values that direct our path. 
 
Ian Hall. 
Principal. 
 
 

AUSSIE SCHOOL PHOTOS 
TUESDAY 12TH & WEDNESDAY 13TH FEBRUARY, 2019 

School photo packages have been sent home with students 
Students are to take photo package & payment with them when having 

photo taken (Do not hand into office or hub) 
Tuesday 12th February Years 7, 9 & 10 
Wednesday 13th February Years 8, 11, 12 & Changing Lanes 

(If students miss their photo time they can catch up at any time either 
day) 

HOW TO ORDER SCHOOL PHOTOS 
1 Place your order on-line prior to photo day using the unique WEB LOG-

ON CODE printed on your payment form.  Tick “order online” box at top 

of order form and have your child hand it to the photographer on the 

day. 

 
2 You can complete the pre-payment order form.  Include your cash, 

cheque or credit card payment in the envelope and have your child 

hand it to our photographer on photo day. 

 
3 Choose to wait for 5 working days to go online to VIEW the images, 

CHOOSE preferred image, order ‘SET’ pack or create a package to suit. 

 
4 If you are not purchasing photos or are ordering online later, please 

complete details printed in the ‘pack selection’ on order form and have 

your child hand envelope to our photographer on photo day. 

If you do not wish to purchase photos, please tick the box printed at the 
top of the order form to say “am not buying photos today” and have your 

child hand the envelope to the photographer on photo day. 
ALL QUERIES SHOULD BE DIRECTED TO: 

photos@schoolphoto.com.au or go to the website at:  
www.schoolphoto.com.au 

Customer service ς 03 9707 6655  or  03 9707 6653 
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DROUGHT RESPONSE PACKAGE 
  
In late December 2018, we were pleased to advise families that 
the Victorian Government had announced a ‘one off’ drought 
response package in the drought affected local government 
areas of Wellington and East Gippsland to support children and 
ensure their continued equitable access to school education. 
 
Uniforms, shoes and other school items  
The first package announced and mailed to families in 
December 2018 is available to provide assistance with uniform 
and text books/essential items.  
The first of the uniform packages and vouchers have started to 
arrive at the College. Uniform packages will be distributed to 
students to take home. Please be aware that some packages are 
incomplete as State Schools Relief is waiting for delivery of 
some items. 
If you would like to make other arrangements for collection of 
uniform please contact the College on 5150 4800. 
Parents will be notified by SMS or phone when vouchers have 
been delivered to our uniform provider - SWF Group, 469 
Princes Hwy Bairnsdale. Parents can then go directly to the 
uniform shop to purchase/collect their items. Please be aware 
that State Schools Relief is subsidising the purchase of the items 
and additional costs may apply. 
Families who have selected package 2 or 3 after Book Collection 
day will have the funds credited to their family accounts. 
Families can choose one of the following three packages for 
each child at this school: 

¶ Package 1: uniform package OR 

¶ Package 2: reduced uniform package plus textbooks 
voucher to the value of $100 OR  

¶ Package 3: limited uniform package plus textbooks voucher 
to the value of $200. 

Please note that the choice of package and the contents of 
packages cannot be altered after this form has been signed and 
returned to the College. There is also no exchange for uniform 
items. 

If you have not received or completed an application form, 
please complete the form attached to the newsletter and return 
it to the College as soon as possible.  

Applications close March 30, 2019. 
 
Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund (CSEF) Program 
In addition to the above package, all Bairnsdale Secondary 
College students enrolled and attending on the first day of Term 
1 2019 are eligible for a drought assistance payment of $375 
through the Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund (CSEF). 

This includes parents and independent students who do not 
hold a means-tested concession card but are experiencing 
financial hardship as a result of drought conditions. Families 
who receive the means-tested CSEF payment are also eligible. A 
'one off' amount of $375 per student will be paid to the College 
to be used towards educational expenses for the direct benefit 
of your child. 
 
To receive the ‘one off’ CSEF payment, the Application form 
must be completed and lodged with the College (Form attached 
to the newsletter). Parents are encouraged to apply for the CSEF 
in Term 1, 2019. 

 
 

WARGOMERRIN HUB ς YEAR 7  
 

The Wargomerrin Hub extends a very warm 
welcome to all of our Year 7 students for 2019. It was fantastic 
to see their eager and excited faces as they ventured into the 
building for their first day of classes. With 18 feeder primary 
schools from within our district, students were already starting 
to learn new names and meet new faces. There was a happy 
buzz in the building as they left their first assembly and headed 
for their new classes. 
We would like to remind families to contact the Year 7 Hub if 
they have any concerns or questions about how their child is 
settling into the College. We are here to help in any way we can. 
 

 
Year 7 first assembly for 2019 

 

 

 WURRIN HUB ς YEAR 8 ς 9 
 
The Wurrin Hub extends a warm welcome to 

students in Years 8 and 9 and to their families. It was great to 
see the excitement on students’ faces as they entered the 
building on the first day.  Our first assembly focused on 
welcoming students back after the summer break and 
welcoming those who have joined the College community for 
the first time.  Themes throughout the assembly were 
resilience, kindness and courage.  These are the major themes 
we, as a Hub, would like to focus on throughout the year as we 
encourage all of our students to be the best they can be.   
Students have settled well into the school year.  The Year 8 
students have found their feet in the Wurrin Hub and were 
excited not to be youngest in the school anymore, while the 
Year 9s embraced their new subjects and electives.  
Over the next couple of weeks there are some key events on the 
school calendar, with school photos and the Swimming Carnival 
coming up soon.  We encourage all students to show their 
house spirit and dress up in their house colours for the 
Swimming Carnival and participate whenever they can on the 
day, whether that be in the pool, cheering on the sidelines or 
getting involved in the novelty events.    
Applications are now available for students wishing to be a part 
of the Leadership Program within the College.  This program 
aspires to ensure that the student voice is heard throughout the 
College as well as developing lifelong leadership skills in our 
students.  Application forms are available at the Hub.    
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MALGOBILA HUB ς YEAR 10 ς 12 
 

The Malgobila Hub has had a terrific start to the 
year.  Mrs Janine Rooks is our Year 12 Coordinator for 2019 and 
under her guidance, the students have settled well into their 
final year of study.  
The Year 12 polo-tops have been ordered and we are taking the 
second round of orders NOW.  If orders are finalised and placed 
by the end of this week, there is a good chance that the tops will 
arrive on time.  The College’s Swimming Carnival is taking place 
next Thursday, February 14. This day always brings much 
excitement for the Year 12s as it is their last swimming sports. 
We will be filming the students’ fun and shenanigans for 
inclusion in their final year movie. 
Our Year 11 Coordinators for this year are Michael Cassidy and 
Emrah Karakan and they, along with the Year 11 teachers, have 
encouraged the students to make a strong start in order to build 
solid foundations for 2020. 
Together with teaching and ancillary staff, Mr Justin Garry, our 
2019 Year 10 Coordinator, welcomed the Year 10 students who 
have made an excellent start to their studies. It seems they are 
enjoying the fact that they are able to choose a course that has 
been structured more around their personal areas of interest.  
We have a change in Assistant Principal tied to our Hub and so, 
welcome Mr Peter Falla. Paul Martin has made the move to the 
Year 7 Hub. Belinda Neville is the Hub Leader and Mandy 
Holmes is the VCAL and VET Coordinator. 
Finally, please do not hesitate to contact any of us in the Hub if 
there are any issues/concerns or information needing 
clarification. 
 

 
Assistant Principal Kylie Greenaway with our 2019 College 

Captains: Annie Rogers, Riley Carroll, Lydia Ingram, Thomas 
Southen, and College Principal Ian Hall 

 

 
Our 2018 female Dux Zoe Lanigan, Assistant Principal Paul 

Martin and 2018 male Dux Jarrod Stephens 

 

MUSIC CENTRE 
 

On behalf of all Music Centre staff we would like to welcome all 
new and existing families to the program. We have a record 
number of enrolments this year which is excellent. Rehearsals 
have already commenced for some groups. All lessons will 
commence in week 3 as timetables have already been issued to 
existing students.  
On Monday, February 11 there will be a meeting in the Music 
Centre for all Year 7 students and their parents are encouraged 
to also attend.  At the meeting, the operations of the program 
will be discussed including: lessons, timetables, instrument 
purchase/hire, fees, tours and other matters relating to 
program. If parents are unable to attend the meeting, please 
contact the College on 5150 4800.  
 

The Swing band at the 2018 Christmas Parade 
Performances 
The Swing Band will be performing at the Paynesville Music 
Festival from 10.00am-midday outside the Paynesville Library 
on Saturday, February 23. Their final performance will be on the  
barge from 2.00pm-3.00pm on the same day. Come along and 
support our young musicians as their repertoire of swing 
classics and Rock n’ Roll hits is always very popular. 
 

 
Our clarinet quartet under the direction of James Newman 

 

 
Our string ensemble under the direction of Michelle Lee-Dogger 
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WELLBEING 
 

The Student Wellbeing team would like to welcome everyone 
back for the New Year. If any parents are worried about their 
child’s wellbeing and would like someone from our team to talk 
to them, they can do so via their child’s year level hub. 
The St Vincent de Paul Welfare and Assistance centre is 
available for parents and students in need and anyone needing 
assistance is encouraged to make an appointment to determine 
how this service can assist them.   Our centre is located at Shop 
15, Riviera Plaza, 80 Main Street, Bairnsdale or we can be 
contacted on 5152 6687. 
 

BREAKFAST PROGRAM 
 

The College has a breakfast program available to students every 
morning from 8.00am. Students are welcome to drop into  
W16 any weekday morning for a healthy breakfast. 
 

STUDENT ACCIDENT/MEDICAL ARRANGEMENTS 
 
If a student is ill or injured, our first point of contact is the 
student’s parent/guardian so that they can seek what medical 
attention they feel is appropriate.        

In an emergency situation, the College may call an ambulance 
or seek any necessary medical attention on behalf of the 
student’s parents/guardians.          

Parents/guardians are reminded that DET does not provide 
personal accident insurance for students. 

If a student is injured at school or during a school organised 
activity, then parents/guardians are responsible for the cost of 
medical treatment, including ambulance costs. Reasonably low 
cost accident insurance policies are available from commercial 
insurers and/or ambulance cover is available from Ambulance 
Victoria. 

 

RECYCLE YOUR UNIFORM FOR STORE CREDITS! 
 

The College’s uniform supplier, SWF Group, 469 Princes Hwy 
Bairnsdale, now provides a service to families who wish to  
sell or purchase used Bairnsdale Secondary College uniforms. All 
items returned to the store in the condition described below 
will be given a 25% store credit. Used uniforms can be 
purchased at 50% of the cost of full priced items:  

Å Clothes must be clean/freshly washed 

Å Clothes must be in saleable condition (no stains, holes, rips, 
zippers/buttons in working order)  

Å All seams and hems must be sewn 

Å Alterations to original product will be assessed for quality 

Å Clothes must be current and correct Bairnsdale Secondary 
College issue. 

 

Uniform items can also be delivered to SWF Group, 469 Princes 
Hwy Bairnsdale, in a package clearly labelled with the sender's 
name, contact number, email address and each item listed. 
Families can also choose to donate items of school uniform if 
they wish.  

 
 
 
 
 

CAREERS NEWS 
 
Our College has a dedicated School Careers Website to assist 
students, parents and carers with career research and post 
school planning.  

You can find it at:   https://bairnsdalesccareers.com/ 
It’s a ‘One Stop Shop’ for students’ career planning, 
information, senior school, post school options and much more. 
The site is the main communication portal for Careers 
information. Students can also use it to create and save their 
resume. 
The site is also designed with the parent/guardian in mind and 
provides all the current information they may need about their 
child’s Career planning and post school options – information 
which is constantly changing. 
Under the ‘For Parents’ menu is a PDF document “Helping Your 
Teen with Career Planning” which can be downloaded.  This 
guide provides parents with helpful information and resources 
in terms of supporting their teenager through 
the crucial decision-making processes that lie 
ahead.  
The Careers office, located in the Malgobila 
building, is open from 8.30am – 4.00pm, 
Monday to Friday and we look forward to 
working with parents and students during 
2019.  
 
 

LOGGING INTO COMPASS 
 

Don’t forget that all parents and carers can give ongoing 
support to their children by monitoring their progress using 
COMPASS.  
 

Just log in to:  
https://bairnsdalesc-vic.compass.education/login.aspx using 
the login information received from the school. Alternatively, 
download the Compass App onto your phone or tablet for easy 
access via the Google Play Store or iTunes App Store. If, 
however, you have difficulty logging in or you have misplaced 
your login details, please contact the College for assistance. 
 
The Compass portal can be used to:  

Å Read progress reports produced every three to four weeks  

Å Read semester reports  

Å Monitor your child’s attendance data  

Å Approve or enter upcoming or past absences for your child  

Å View information about forthcoming excursions  

Å Update your registered email and mobile phone number 
details (used for SMS alerts)  

Å Book for Parent/Teacher/Student Interviews  

Å View the School Calendar for important dates/events 

Å Access news items that may be posted daily 

Å Obtain an electronic copy of The Dragon (published on 
Newsfeed). 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://bairnsdalesccareers.com/
https://bairnsdalesc-vic.compass.education/login.aspx
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COMMUNITY NOTICES 
 

 
 
 

  
 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

DO YOU PLAY VIOLIN, CLARINET, FLUTE, TRUMPET, TIMPANI  
or any other orchestral instrument? 

Come join the ‘Crashendo!’  Bairnsdale Youth Development 
Orchestra. 

After-school rehearsals are held every  
Tuesday and Thursday. 

If you are more skilled, come and mentor less experienced 
players. 

We have a performance in 3 weeks!! 
Repertoire varies – but is focusing on the ‘Blues’ at present. 

Attendance is free but donations really help to support  
CRASHENDO!  

Please contact: Hilary Rigg, Coordinator, Ph 0455 872 296 
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